 Minutes for Leaguef Women Voters of Winchester

Steering Committee Meeting November 14, 2017 – 7 pm

 Home of Robin Wolf, 15 Ledyard Road, Winchester

Present: Judy Blaine, Facilitator, Patty Shepard, Secretary, Vicky Coccoluto, Elinor Quill, Robin Wolf, Susan Woodward, and Jan Dolan.  
Not attending: Michele Bartalini, Lauren Costello and Mary McKenna.  

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 and, after member check-in's, the minutes of the October 12, 2017 meeting were approved.  Judy will forward the final version to Susan for website archival.
Treasurer's Report - Robin presented a written report and highlighted that we have about $2800 in the bank but this will be going up as membership renewals are coming in now.

Membership Report - Vicky reported that she sent out 77 renewal letters before the end of Oct and also sent “prospect” letters to about the same number.  An email of the same nature was sent to those for whom we only have email addresses.  Dues have come in from 28, including 7 online renewals and 3 new members.  We have also received 3 gifts.

Follow-up on “How to Run for Office in Winchester” -  Robin was congratulated on a great program and an outstanding packet (handout) that she produced.  It was agreed to bring the extra handouts to future LWVW events to offer to attendees. Elinor raised a concern about folks not being able to hear all of the speakers clearly and it was agreed to make use of our portable microphone, as needed, going forward.  

Robin also offered to update an earlier LWVW handout on where our tax dollars go in Winchester; Vicky will send a copy of that handout to Robin for review and possible use at the Moveable Feast or other events.

Moveable Feast – Thursday, December 7 – 11:30 a.m. - Co-leads, Jan and Elinor – Jan reported that the feast will be at the library this year and that the town hall has already sent out invitations to staff.  Tomorrow, she will be asking for the cake to be donated again by Stop and Shop and we will need to purchase some more paper goods this year.  Jan will also be talking with D'Agostino's soon and confirm that the library custodian will be setting up the tables etc on 12/7.  70-80 folks usually attend but do not all come at once. Vicky agreed to send a copy of last year's request for volunteers to Jan and Elinor for them to review, and to bring the “How to Run” booklets to the Feast.  The co-leads will need help with serving, greeting and sign-in, starting at 11 a.m. on 12/7. The budget for this year is $650 and last year the bill from D'Agostino's was $606 and change.

OLD BUSINESS

Vote Banner for Town Election – March 27, 2018 – Susan explained that she will be ordering a new date patch from Lithocraft and the banner will be hung on the Shore Road side this year.

Request from Arlington LWV (to co-sponsor a candidate forum for DA candidates in Middlesex County next Spring) – Patty explained that the forum has not been scheduled yet but is part of a state wide non-partisan effort to increase the dialog about criminal justice reform, particularly with regard to the role of the county DA's in setting the tone in the prosecutors' offices in their districts.  Every county DA in MA is up for election this coming fall and the goal is to have every race be contested, leading to more public debate this year. 

Update on MBTA & Town Center  - Others reported for Mary that there have been further delays on plans for either the update of the T stop in town center; and therefore the potential LWVW informational event about it is also on hold for now.
Gloria Legvold League files for our review – Susan reported that Gloria's files on the moveable feast have been given to Jan and Elinor and she has the rest of them.   It was agreed that Susan would bring the remaining files to the next board meeting so we can split them up for each of us to review a portion of the files and report back at the following meeting.

Access to old files in DropBox – This was discussed at length and also some issues with the wild apricot software for our website.  Susan and Judy are planning to be in touch with Nancy to clarify access to drop box and ask for a copy of lasts year's grant application to EnKa for Robin to use as a reference.
NEW BUSINESS
Spring Book Read – Vicky explained her recent communication with  Christopher Kurhajetz, Social Studies head at WHS, who has suggested a joint book group with some of his students. Vicky agreed to follow up with him and also contact Michele Bartalini, who has a particular interest in civic education.  Susan, Judy and Jan indicated they were interested in helping with this project.  Elinor suggested the book read discussion could be held at the high school to encourage more student participation.
Target dates for High School voter registration – Susan reported that she'll be in touch with Mary Ellen about setting a date in January for registration at WHS.

Ideas for a spring program and/or Annual Meeting speaker – Vicky shared an idea from a new member, Lynne Brodsky, for an educational program on single payer health care—what would a single payer system look like?  Vicky agreed to follow up with Lynne, who has some particular speakers in mind.  Patty pointed out that the League has a position favoring single-payer healthcare, so this would be an advocacy forum rather than a pro-and-con panel discussion.

Patty mentioned that she knows that Voter Choice MA (www.voterchoicema.org) has good speakers for educating folks about rank choice voting, as well as gerrymandering, either of which could be a good option for a hot topic or annual meeting speaker.
Our next meeting, 12/12, will be a public meeting and Susan agreed to confirm with WinCam that we have the use of their meeting room that evening.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Patty Shepard
